
Addendum Text: 

Lead can cause serious health problems, especially for pregnant women and young 
children. Lead in drinking water is primarily from materials and components associated 
with service lines and home plumbing. City of Overbrook is responsible for providing high 
quality drinking water and removing lead pipes but cannot control the variety of materials 
used in plumbing components in your home. You share the responsibility for protecting 
yourself and your family from the lead in your home plumbing. You can take responsibility 
by identifying and removing lead materials within your home plumbing and taking steps to 
reduce your family's risk. Before drinking tap water, flush your pipes for several minutes by 
running your tap, taking a shower, doing laundry or a load of dishes. You can also use a filter 
certified by an American National Standards Institute accredited certifier to reduce lead in 
drinking water. If you are concerned about lead in your water and wish to have your water 
tested, contact City of Overbrook 785-665-7328.   Information on lead in drinking water, 
testing methods, and steps you can take to minimize exposure is available 
at http://www.epa.gov/safewater/lead. 

The Revised Lead and Copper Rule requires water systems to develop and maintain a 
Service Line Inventory. The service line is the underground pipe that supplies your home or 
building with water. To view the Service Line Inventory, which lists the material type(s) for 
your location, you may view the inventory at: Overbrook City Hall 401 Maple Street 
Overbrook, KS 66524.   

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.epa.gov%2Fsafewater%2Flead&data=05%7C02%7CChad.Yamashita%40ks.gov%7C414b0fc7288a45da845a08ddae7c3399%7Cdcae8101c92d480cbc43c6761ccccc5a%7C0%7C0%7C638858571666074972%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sfJB76FcyZAS1sqSyewBPUSjtqJNI2KbgPaNuWejIiE%3D&reserved=0

